[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the Cawood Playing Field Liaison Committee held on Tuesday, March 5th 2019 at 7:30pm.
Present: R Wharmby (Chair), M Ward (Treasurer), L Dennon (Sec.), P Brooksbank, A Cass, S Elcock, M Osborne, G Pool, M Stead
Agenda item: FINANCIAL MATTERS
1. Unpaid bills: the matter of unpaid bills by both Cricket and Football Clubs was discussed. Both reps. were reminded lease termination was applicable for unpaid bills. (ref. Licence of June 7th 2010).
Cricket: The new Chair of the Cricket Club agreed payment would be made for outstanding bills for water, electricity and grass cutting forthwith without dispute. Thereafter, a rep. from the club will be in attendance at future meetings (as per licence agreement) and bills will be paid promptly.
Football: The Football Club rep. had previously agreed (February meeting) to bill payment. Following further discussion, the rep. again agreed to prompt payment of water and electricity bills. The grass cutting bill was also outstanding and subject to further discussion. The Football rep. agreed to prompt payment as before and it was agreed in future PFLC would bill Football for grass cutting after every 4 cuts, payment to be made promptly, no later than 28 days after billing as per the terms of the licence agreement. The Football Club rep. was advised that any queries regarding bills and services should not be to the Parish Council Clerk and any future contact should be with the PFLC Treasurer or Chair only.
The PFLC agreed if payment was not made in full by March 8th 2019, then by default the club/s would be deemed to have broken the terms of the licence agreement and access to Playing Field facilities would be terminated.
2. Re-siting of Water Meter: reservations were expressed regarding charges for re-siting the meter when the existing site is so inaccessible. It was agreed to approve the Treasurer paying for the service if required but it was requested that the Chair or Treasurer should ask charges are waived on the basis that the Water Board has a duty to customers to have the right to be able to read the meter at any time.


      3.   Expenses: 
            The Treasurer submitted a claim for re-imbursement of expenses relating                  to the tractor mower service. Agreed.

              Meeting closed at 8:25pm.


